[image: image1.png]North Carolina 7}!

COLLABORATIVE

for CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES





Meeting:  NC Collaborative for Children, Youth, and Families
Date/Time   October 27, 2017   10-12 noon
Location: Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560
Directions & More Info: www.nccollaborative.org  

Attendants:  Mallory Anderson, Chandrika Brown, Amanda Byrd, Renee Cordero, Gail Cormier, Teka Dempson, Frederick Douglas, Sonja Frison, Terri Grant, Iris Green, Latasha Harris, Lucy Heffelfinger, Kelly Hunter, Libby Jones, Stacy Justiss, Terri Reichert, Susan Robinson, Vanessa Robinson, Garron Rogers, Paul Savery, Joanne Scaturro, Gerri Smith, Logan Washington
New/Guest Members:  
Adobe: Wanda Douglas, Jadda Jefferies,
Phone:  Kristen Berg, Maryann Haskell, Cynthia Trickel
	Agenda/Topic
	Action   

	Welcome and Introductions
	Co-chairs convened the meeting. Introductions were made.

	Approval of Minutes
	October 13, 2017 minutes were distributed by email prior to the meeting. Two corrections to make:  Add Garron Rogers and Joann Scaturro to attendants. Motion to approve minutes after corrections. Motion seconded.  Minutes approved.
Everyone was reminded to sign in on the attendance sheet.

	Discussion Topics & Presentations
Announcements:
End of Meeting:
Next Meeting Scheduled:
Next Agenda Items:

Meeting Location:

Listserv Info:
Website:
	Announcement:   The guest speaker could not make the meeting.  

Iris Green from Disability Rights was in attendance and explained the definition of Children with Complex Needs are children with a dual diagnosis. Disability Rights sent a letter to DHHS and DHHS met with them.  DHHS agreed to address the needs of these children. In the next 18 months both Disability Rights and DHHS meet multiple times and included parents, LME's [now MCOs] and other stakeholders. Disability Rights filed a complaint in 2016 in the courts which outlined the need to meet the needs of these children
Pam Kuhnod runs the services for Children with Complex Needs.  Disability Rights became involved with NC Start who is now working with them. So far 451 children have been identified through the MCO’s except one that did not participate during the first year.  
The General Assembly just released funds under the settlement agreement. The breakdown of how the $6.2 million will be utilized to implement the substantive provisions of the Settlement Agreement for Children with Complex Needs:
$2M for NC START to expand child services

$1.2M for DMA for case management (is also used to draw down federal match)

$957,730 for education, supplies, training, etc.

$920K for the Murdoch Assessment Clinic expansion

$555K for LME/MCOs to have a local coordinator ($79,253 per LME/MCO)

$500K to create/support an IDD consultation network

$84K for Statewide Coordinator (includes salary and fringe)
First quarter report in writing:

· Six LME-MCO’s identified:  451 children

· Average age:12.35

· Gender: M=320; F=131

· NC START Referrals: 172

· NC START Admissions:144

· Number of identified children receiving Waiver services: 33
Below are two You Tube Videos that Disability Rights NC created to help families understand the substantive provisions of the Settlement Agreement and EPSDT.

· EPSDT Video:  https://youtu.be/2a6B2rdqFDk
· Children with Complex Needs Video:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=zmg7OAG_Myk
Last, Iris Green wanted to share “I had the opportunity to watch a documentary called Resilience at the Marbles IMAX Theater in Raleigh earlier this month. The documentary was eye-opening and captured very well a study that was done to show how adverse childhood experiences can be linked to heart diseases and other life-threatening conditions when they go unaddressed.  A part of the documentary is noted in this Ted Talk by Nadine Burke Harris.  Nadine is one of the doctors featured in the documentary.” 
https://www.ted.com/talks/nadine_burke_harris_how_childhood_trauma_affects_health_across_a_lifetime
The Resilience documentary will continue to be shown FREE at the Marbles IMAX theater every second Tuesday of the month at 8:30 am until February 2018.   Groups are welcome to go but must register at Marbles IMAX.
Topic: Transportation Needs/Barriers: Gail Cormier and Frederick Douglas- It is not the job task of the Family Partners [FP] or Family Partner Coordinators [FPC] to drive families to services, however many family partners/coordinators are the only resource being relied upon which carries an expectation of driving families to meetings from Winston-Salem to Raleigh, or further. Family Partners/Coordinators feel it is a catch 22 because if they do not drive the families, then families are viewed as non-compliant because of barriers preventing them from making the trip themselves. Transportation is never included in the plan or asked if it would be a hardship.

A suggestion was made that If working with a student at the school who has an IEP, look into pulling Developmental Services in your meeting to get their buy-in to help support the need for transportation.
Feedback:
1. Address this at FP 101 training.
2. True partnership is bringing FP or FPC to the table at the beginning of services.
3. As the collaborative, we can write a position paper that identifies this problem as a barrier.  We could develop a workgroup to carry out this task.  Address "how do you know what you don't know" 

4. Civic organizations could be a resource.

5. Add transportation as an agenda item on CFT agenda.

6. Use bench cards for judges to remind them to ask questions or consider how certain things may affect families.  Not always non-complainant issues but barriers.

How can we address this issue?  
After the discussion attendees agreed to take this issue to the Training Committee as an assigned task.
Topic: SOC Expansion Grant Update: Terri Reichert There is a lot of movement going on with the SOC Expansion Grant regarding the outcomes.  Tier case management coming from this grant is taking off and implemented in the new pilot site.  Late December or mid-January a report will be sent out.

NC Families United Fundraiser: -Lana Dial was the first-place winner and she donated all the proceeds back to NCFU.  NCFU would like to publicly say “Thank you” to Lana for her generous donation.
Strategic Planning Meeting December 14-15,2017 The Executive committee needs everyone to think about other people they would like to invite to this meeting.  On the first day of the strategic planning meeting, we will have the Leadership training during the morning session.
Dec 15 executive committee will meet after the close of the meeting. Anyone that wants to attend is welcome.

School Nurses Conference is open to all who wish to attend. The conference is on December 6-8, 2017. Please contact Lucy Heffelfinger at lucy.heffelfinger@dhhs.nc.gov for additional information.
By-Laws  with suggested changes will be going out closer to the EC Conference and Learning Institute both scheduled Nov 17, 2017. We want to encourage that members go out to join one of the meetings going on in November, so we will not meet during this month.  Follow up visits with state leaders such as Billy Lassiter will take place during November as well.  Our goal is to encourage them to get involved with our collaborative.
Follow up from the presentation on United Way 2-1-1:

Q: How do call specialist screen calls to make sure they are connected to the appropriate services?

A: Most 2-1-1 callers present their need when they call 2-1-1.  For example, a caller will call in and say, "I need help with food to feed my family" or "I cannot pay my light bill this month and the power company says they are going to turn my lights off".  The call specialist will respond back to the caller and repeat back to them the need they presented to confirm they correctly understand the caller's need.  The specialist will then search the 2-1-1 database using the caller's zip code and taxonomy terms (the terms we use to search for needs) to find the best resource available to meet the stated need.  All resources in our database have taxonomy terms associated with them to allow for ease searching the resources by the specialist.  The taxonomies are assigned based on the description of the program services, so the specialist can then find the most appropriate resource to meet the need.

Q: What are the criteria for 211 follow up?

A: NC 2-1-1 conducts follow-up calls for 100% of our crisis calls.  Additionally, we conduct follow-up calls based on various contractual agreements (for example, the No Wrong Door contract with DHHS) and to support some United Way work around the state (for example, if a local United Way is focused on meeting food needs in their community we may do targeted follow-up calls to callers who presented food insecurity needs).  NC 2-1-1 only places a follow-up call to caller's who have agreed to receive a follow-up and we will then make three attempts to reach the caller.
Garron Rogers made a motion to adjourn at 12:00noon, the motion was second, meeting adjourned. 
December 14 & 15, 2017 Strategic Planning Meeting-Location to be shared at a later time.

Agenda shared through the collaborative listserv.

Location:  Research Triangle Park at the Redwoods Training Center 2801 Slater Rd #110 Morrisville, NC 27560.  
**To exchange resources and questions send email messages/requests to:    state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Collaborative Listserv:  state.collaborative@lists.ncmail.net
Please use the Listserv to share successes in your community, share information and resources, make inquiries and build community. Smaller forums will be set up for committee work rather than the Listserv. Requests to be added or questions can contact: Susan Robinson at susan.robinson@dhhs.nc.gov or call 919-218-9164 

www.nccollaborative.org   NC-Collaborative-Strategic-Planning-Final-Summary-Report.pdf found when you scroll over the home, it is a drop-down box. 
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